RETIREE COUNCIL ACTION ALERT
From the Desk of Vice President Kathleen Donahue

He’s at it again this year!

Governor Cuomo’s recently announced 2014-15 budget proposal contains a provision that alters Section 167-a of the Civil Service Law, which if enacted, would discontinue the State’s reimbursement of the Income Related Monthly Adjustment Amount (IRMAA) payment.  

That would mean participating EMPIRE Plan/New York State Health Insurance Plan (NYSHIP) members would have additional out-of-pocket health care costs placed upon them. 

Background

The Empire Plan (NYSHIP) requires NYSUT Retirees to enroll in Medicare Part B.

Under IRMAA, the federal government conducts an annual review of each Medicare recipient’s earned income.  When a beneficiaries’ total annual income rises above a certain level, Medicare then increases that person’s monthly out-of-pocket-fee for their Medicare Part B premium.

Under current law, the EMPIRE (NYSHIP) plan reimburses school districts as well as some individuals directly as to off-set any increased IRMAA fees placed on their Part B premium, which the state has reimbursed for the last seven years.

What We Want
Support maintaining the full reimbursement of IRMAA Medicare premiums by New York State.
Oppose the 2014-15 Executive’s Budget proposal to cease reimbursement of IRMAA for Medicare Part B premiums

Oppose the State’s latest efforts to diminish established health care benefits.

Act Now

· Distribute this alert within your retiree council communications network

· Post this information on your council’s website 

· Stay tuned for a roll out of the campaign to contact legislators.

It’s time to fight back again.
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